
Sept. 9, 2024

Maria Soledad Salame
2338 Eutaw Place
Baltimore, MD 21217

Members of the Baltimore City Council:
I am hereby requesting that the city council oppose bills 24-0562 through 24-0566.
As a resident of Reservoir Hill, I am deeply concerned about Amtrak’s plans to build 2/4 tunnels under our neighborhoods. Especially so considering that for the past 5 years Amtrak has steadfastly ignored our community’s requests for pertinent information that would allay our concerns over architectural, environmental, safety and quality of life issues. So called “community outreach” events on Amtrak’s part have garnered only platitudes and “we know what’s best for you” disdain to our attempts at getting answers to relevant and significant infrastructure questions. Questions of possible adverse economic effects to our homes and community as well as skeptical legal concerns are met with talk of “eminent domain”, “condemnation” and silence. Residents of our neighborhoods have worked long and hard to create thriving, vibrant communities; we deserve the respect our efforts afford. We are still waiting for answers.
Selling off city land rights prematurely without further research, transparency and accountability (assuming you have the same dearth of information as your constituents) would, I believe, be shortsighted with unintended and possible adverse consequences to still fragile communities. Therefore, I respectfully request that the council oppose these bills at least until further details are made available pending stricter scrutiny and thorough, updated reports.
Thank you for your consideration.
Respectfully,
Maria Soledad Salame
